
WELCOME TO WEEK 9 TERM 3 2022  

Principal’s Report 

Dear Families,   

LED Lights Upgrade 

All the lights throughout the school have been upgraded to be LED lights as a State initiative. They have     

enhanced the lighting and appearances indoors. Our external lights have also been replaced. 

Historical Building  

The hallway flooring will be completed in the upcoming school holidays. Asset officers have visited recently 
to go through the planned maintenance schedule, and we are waiting to hear back what will be approved to 
be completed. Currently  the painting of the Library building and classrooms inside and various rooms have 
been identified for new carpet. The process, once these items have been identified is to wait to hear what 
has been approved. 

 

Establishment of a 3rd Multicategorical Class 

In consultation with NSW DoE Delivery Support – student support and specialist programs and with our 
Director Educational Leadership, Mrs Karen Burke, CPS have been approved the establishment of a third 
MC class to support our students with additional needs to connect, succeed and thrive in a smaller     
classroom environment with individualised learning. This third class also provides our school with an           
Assistant Principal Special Education and a permanent SLSO for this class.  

Own your own Chrome Book  

For students in years 3-6, there is the opportunity to pay off a Chrome Book to own by the time a     
student finishes Year 6. This year the costs have been subsidised based on what year the student is in 
due to the shorter time frame to pay out the device compared to students from Year 3 next year.           
If you would like further information, please contact the school. 



 

 

 

Kind Regards,  

Mrs Jessica Neilsen  

 

Kindergarten and Year 7 Transition has commenced 

Transition has commenced for students going to CHS in 2023. This term has seen CHS staff engaging with Year 6 at 
both primary schools. For students who are not attending CHS in 2023 alternative arrangements are being made 
to support their transition into a high school setting with Miss Kontrec taking these students on the transition 
afternoons.  

Our 2023 Kindergarten students have been visiting throughout this term with Miss Heidi. Our information session 
for parents is tomorrow at 10am. If families cannot make it please contact the school for a one to one meeting. A 
recording will also be available week 2 Term 4. 

PBL Revival  

PBL is undergoing a review. Our Strong, Smart and Proud values will remain the same however award processes 
are being evaluated. The current bronze, silver and gold awards will be replaced with an incremental rewards sys-
tem that recognises achievement and effort where currently these awards are linked with our fast and frequent 
system. As our Good Ones are already linked to Whole School Celebration Days and end of term Celebrations days 
it has been decided to separate the awards. Awards will be handed out during the school day. 

We will also be reviewing the current expectations under each of the values to be aligned more clearly with school 
practice and to develop a shared understanding throughout our school community. 

2023 will see a new system in place and consultation will take place throughout Term 4 to collect feedback from 
students, staff and community.  

Community Cafes 

I will be holding Community Cafes where parents/carers will be invited to meet with myself and additional staff throughout 
the term to seek feedback, build relationships to contribute to the directions of CPS. These will be informal meetings with a 

good feed!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards 

Mrs Jessica Neilsen 

Principal 

Condobolin Public School 



Term 3 — 2022  

Term 3 

Week 3 

Monday 1 August 

Three Way 

Meetings 

Tuesday 2 August 

P&C Meeting 

Wednesday 3 Aug 

Three Way Meetings 

Thursday  4 August 

SRC Thursday Club 

Spelling Bee 

Three Way Meetings 

Year 6 Transition HS 

Friday 5 August 

KB Formal Assem-

bly 2:15pm 

Week 4 Monday 8 August 

Three Way 

Meetings 

SRC Meeting in Hall 

Tuesday 9 August 

 

 

Wednesday 10 Aug 

Three Way Meetings 

 

Thursday  11 Aug 

SRC Safety Wheels 

Day 

Year 6 Transition HS 

Friday 12 August 

PSSA Athletics Car-

nival 

 

Week  5 Monday 15 August 

SRC Meeting in Hall 

Three Way 

Meetings 

Tuesday 16 August 

 

Wednesday 17 Aug 

Three Way Meetings 

Thursday 18 Aug  

Three Way Meetings 

Year 6 Transition HS 

Friday 19 Aug 

3/4O Formal As-

sembly 

 

 

Week 6 Monday 22 August 

SRC Meeting 

 

Tuesday 23 August 

School Leaders 

Morning Tea with 

HS 

Wednesday 24 Aug 

 

 

Thursday  25 Aug 

Year 6 Transition HS 

@ CPS 

Friday 26 August 

Condo Agricultural 

Show 

Week 7 Monday 29 August 

AMS Health Screening 

Tuesday 30 August 

AMS Health Screening 

SaCC Playgroup 

10am—12pm 

Wednesday 31 Aug 

AMS Health Screening 

Sacc Catholic Care-

Bips & Burps 

Thursday 1 Sept 

Year 6 Transition HS 

@SJCS 

 

Friday 2 Sept 

SaCC Mini Movers 

P&C Fathers Day Stall 

Week 8 Monday 5 Sept 

 

 

Tuesday 6 Sept 

Sacc Playgroup 

10am—12pm 

Wednesday 7 Sept 

Sacc Catholic Care-

Bips & Burps 

Thursday 8 Sept 

Year 6 Transition HS 

@ SJCS 

Friday 9 Sept 

School Cricket 

3/4M Formal As-

sembly 

SaCC Mini Movers 

Week 9 Monday 12 Sept 

 

Tuesday 13 Sept 

Sacc Playgroup 

10am—12pm 

Wednesday 14 Sept 

Sacc Catholic Care-

Bips & Burps 

Thursday 15 Sept 

Year 6 Transition HS 

@ SJCS 

Friday 16 Sept 

Western Athletics 

Carnival 

SaCC Mini Movers 

Week 10 Monday 19 Sept 

 

Tuesday 20 Sept 

Sacc Playgroup 

10am—12pm 

 

 

Wed 21 Sept           

Sacc Catholic Care-

Bips & Burps         

CANTEEN RED DAY 

Thursday 22 Sept 

Public Holiday 

Friday 23 Sept 

Last day term 3 

Book Week Dress 

up Day 



 

 

Kindergarten  

News 
 

Students of KB and K/1C have been exploring the concept of Families. 

Throughout their HSIE lessons they have: 

• Explored the terms we use to label particular family members 

• Identified how many people are in their own family 

• Recorded this information on a graph 

• Represented their own family through drawings and range of other 

creative art experiences, including funny family collage portraits 

Students have thoroughly enjoyed sharing stories about their own    

family, including the activities they enjoy doing together and the          

different types of events they celebrate. 

 









 

 
 

 

 

 
Stage 3 News 



 

K-6S and K-6P Catch up 
Students in K6S & K6P have been enjoying Tech Time, a PBL reward. 
Different activities were chosen by the students. Some chose Makey 
Makey and others chose to code the Beebots. Students are also  

enjoying playing basketball together. 

Makey Makey is an Invention Kit for everyone. It is designed to  

connect everyday objects to computer keys. Using a circuit board,  

alligator clips, and a USB cable, the toy uses closed loop electrical  

signals to send the computer either a keyboard stroke or mouse click.  
signal.  









We are so proud of Judd Gallagher and Rafael 

Marsh who represented CPS in the regional 

final of the Premier’s Spelling Bee. Standing in 

front of a camera and spelling words aloud is 

not an easy task. After a nervous beginning 

both boys became more relaxed with each 

round. 

Judd was successful in reaching  round 5 of 

the Stage 2 final. His words included feature, 

trident and stalactite with words becoming 

more difficult with each round. A fabulous 

effort Judd, well done! 

Rafael was  the Stage 3 final winner with 

words like quark, thesaurus and mispronunci-

ation. Rafael will compete in the state final 

against students from all over NSW in term 4. 

Congratulations on an incredible effort Rafael. 

Eli competes at PSSA State Primary Golf in Sydney  

Good afternoon boys and girls. 

For those who don't know me I am Eli Heffernan and today I am going to talk 

about my experience at State Golf on Monday 5 to Wednesday the 7 September. On the 5th & 6th I 

played at Brighton Lakes in Moorebank and on Wednesday I played at The Ridge in Barden Ridge. Every 

day I had to get up at six in the morning to get to the course by 7. It was a ten-minute drive to the first 

course and a thirty minute drive to the second at Brighton Lakes. The clubhouse was massive, the greens 

were much faster than Condo obviously. On Brighton Lakes there were sixteen out of eighteen holes 

that had water on them. They also had a lot of bunkers which Condo have none of. The first day was an 

Ambrose that means our team of four made up of western and 2 kids from the Hunter. We all hit, then 

we take the best ball and all hit from there. Our team of 4 won the net which means we take our handi-

cap off our stroke score. The first course was so cool because it went under the M5 motorway.  

The second two days were individual events. The kids I played with were great and I made a couple good 

friends. On the second day I hit my best ever shot on a par three and hit it to 195 cm. The third day 

brought a lot of new challenges considering it was a whole new course and the greens were so fast. It 

was a once in a lifetime opportunity and I am very grateful for it to come along. As I enjoyed this oppor-

tunity it will encourage me to continue to pursue at a higher level of golf. I would like to publicly thank 

mum and dad for taking me and their support along the way.  

Congratulations Eli. What a wonderful achievement! We are all very proud of you at CPS. 



Drawing, colouring and 

writing  competitions with 

major prizes. Enter now!!! 

Winners announced Book 

Week Dress up Day Friday 

22 September after       

parade. 



  PBL Focus 

Weeks 9 and 10 

Early Stage 1 -Classroom Rules 

Stage 1 - Do your best 



A big CPS thank you to Lachlan & Western 

Regional Services for their kind donation of 

2 cricket sets. 



Bibs & Burps Playgroup for 0-2yrs 
will be held in the SaCC room every 
Wednesday from 10:30am-12pm 
for the remainder of Term 3  

 SaCC Transition to 
School, SaCC Playgroup 
and Bibs & Burps  


